New Town and Broughton Community Council

Annual General Meeting

Broughton St Mary's Parish Church  Monday 3rd May 2010

Present:  Community Councillors – Ian Mowat, Chair;  Jonathan Finn, Vice-Chair;  Bill Dunlop, Treasurer;  Judy Conn;  Gaby Holden;  Patrick Hutton;  John Knight;  Robert Langeau;  Alan Welsh

Ex-officio member – Cllr Maggie Chapman    Members of the public – Alan McIntosh;  John Ross Maclean.

Apologies:  Community Councillors – Anne Casson;  Audrey Cavaye;  Jo Nove;  Iain McGill;  Di Willis, Secretary;   Ex-officio members – Cllrs David Beckett;  Angela Blacklock;  Deidre Brock;  Charles Dundas;  Louise Lang;  Joanna Mowat. 

1.    Minutes of the previous year's AGM on 1st June 2009:  Their approval was proposed by Gaby Holden who was seconded by Bill Dunlop.

2.   Matters arising:  None

3.   Chair's report:  Ian Mowat noted his pleasure that  the Community Council had attracted a substantial new membership since the last AGM.  He regretted the continuing failure to access the website and hoped this could soon be rectified. He was pleased that the NTBCC had re-established a link with the Edinburgh Association of Community Councils. The NTBCC had been involved with a number of pre- application planning consultations during the year.  These included development of the St James Quarter, flats in McDonald Road,  a hotel in Haddington Place,  Primark in Princes Street and, although it was not a major development, flats in Heriothill.  Ways of raising the profile of the NTBCC were discussed including better use of the notice board, eg posting a list each month of issues discussed at the last meeting and the agenda for the next one.  It was also hoped that The Spurtle might put this kind of information on their website.

4.   Annual Accounts:  Bill Dunlop, Treasurer,  presented an interim report as the annual accounts had not been finally audited.  The CEC grant for 2009-10 had been £864 and a sum in the region of £200 remained in the NTBCC's account.  BD hoped that a similar grant of around £800 would be made available in June/July for the current financial year.  It was agreed that a brief EGM should be called immediately prior to the the next  CC meeting on 7th June at which the audited Annual Accounts could be approved.  It was further agreed that for safety the CC should cap expenditure at £200  until at least the June meeting.  Concern was expressed that there should be no open ended financial commitment to the website and BD expressed his confidence that this was unlikely to happen.

.             5.     Election of office bearers.  Ian Mowat agreed to serve as chair for another year and as there were no other nominations he was duly re-elected on the proposal of John Knight who as seconded by Gaby Holden.  Di Willis, had also agreed to serve a further term as secretary. Once again there were no other nominations and she  was re-elected on the proposal of Ian Mowat who was seconded by Robert Langeau.  Bill Dunlop agreed to act as treasurer for another year and his unopposed re-election was proposed by Judy Conn who was seconded by Jonathan Finn.  Finally, Jonathan Finn's election as vice-chair at the NTBCC meeting on 12th April was unanimously confirmed.

              6.   There was no other business and Ian Mowat drew the AGM to a close.

